
Please find attached a provisional start list for the weekend. Note it may be subject to change and 
you should check on arrival or keep an eye on Ianseo.net where further updates will be posted. 
https://www.ianseo.net/Details.php?toId=8640 
 
We still have plenty of space so if you have any friends who might like to shoot, please let me know. 
 
We have decided to revert to having an assembly and starting at 10am, where we will lead groups 
onto the course.  Parking will be along the roads surrounding our grounds.  The layby by the gate, 
Wrights Lane opposite and the one way bit of St Johns Road just beyond the gate.  The car park will 
be reserved for Judges and work party only. 
 
Steve will be doing his usual catering in the car park and the course has been re-designed with 3 
loops of 8 targets so plenty of opportunities to buy.  We ask please, so that we can minimise waste, 
that you bring your own mug for Tea/Coffee. 
 
And just a note about Covid.  Whilst restrictions have lifted, we mustn’t forget that this pandemic is 
far from over.  We therefore remind you that whilst you may be comfortable with less social 
distancing or not wearing masks, there may be others around you that are still being cautious.  
Please respect their wishes and if you are asked to adapt your behaviour when behind the peg or 
when up at the target scoring with your target companions then please do so without fuss or 
question.  Likewise, if you wish to be cautious, then do not be afraid to say something to others. 
 
Importantly, these rules still apply… 
 
Before you consider traveling to the shoot we ask that you ask yourselves the following questions 
• Do you have a high temperature? 
• Do you have a new, continuous cough? 
• Do you have a loss of, or change to, your sense of smell or taste? 
• Are you in a household or bubble with someone who has tested positive for Covid-19 in the 
past days? 
 
If the answer to any of these are yes, then stay at home. 
 
Please bring whatever PPE you feel comfortable with, including hand sanitiser and wipes.  There will 
be sanitiser and wipes in the car park area. 
 
Toilets and a hand washing sink will be available in the car park area and one additional toilet for the 
ladies part way round the course. 
 
We ask please, that you take all your rubbish home. 
 
Scoring will be with one card scoresheet and the second method will be using Ianseo on our PDAs.  
However it is the Archers responsibility to ensure that the totals tally on both scoring methods and 
that arrow values are recorded correctly.  Archers should sign their scorecards at the end with their 
own pen and we recommend that Archers pull their own arrows. 
 
If you have any questions, then please do let me know. 
 
We look forward to seeing you at the weekend. 
 
Tim and the team at Exmouth Archers. 


